
 

 
LIBRARY BOARD  

ITEM DESCRIPTION 

 

DATE OF MEETING: July 17, 2025 

ITEM TITLE:  Open Meetings Training 
 

 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The Iowa Public Information Board (IPIB) has posted details for its first scheduled open meetings/open 
records training in accordance with HF 706, which is a new law requiring all new members of 
governmental bodies to complete this training. 
  
The training will occur on Friday, August 15, from 12-1:30PM and registration can be done 
here: https://ipib.iowa.gov/events/newly-elected-and-appointed-officials-training 
  
The law requires newly elected officials and newly appointed members of boards/commissions that are 
considered governmental bodies (such as Library Boards) to complete the training. Newly elected or 
appointed members should do this immediately, but it would be a good idea for everyone to go through 
the training. 
  
Additionally, the City is required to maintain (and make available for public access) a certificate of 
completion for each member. With that in mind, please be sure to submit that to Susi Lampe, City 
Clerk, if you attend this training session. 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Register for this or a future IPIB trainings about open meetings/open records law to comply with the new 
law, HF 706. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fipib.iowa.gov%2Fevents%2Fnewly-elected-and-appointed-officials-training&data=05%7C02%7CLBlaker%40independenceia.gov%7C54d7ad7587464323c8ac08ddc3136710%7C485c048974e54b4f8c89638d085b5b80%7C0%7C0%7C638881210281993132%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=WGMXAU5VoYymDMzS1eaq7O8kYTZ6oaJrNNu91TULtB4%3D&reserved=0

